



KEYSTONE VALLEY FIRE DISTRICT

MEETING MINUTES MAY 17, 2016 DRAFT

The regular meeting of the KVRFD was held at the KVFD Central Station’s meeting room at 7:00pm.

The meeting was called to order by Mr. Scott at 7:08pm.

Present:

Tom Scott, Ed Haas, Chuck Persch, Vicki Florian, Ray Campbell, Jared Dalmas, Earl Taylor, Willard Marsh, Rob Cazillo, Peter Finley
Minutes: 

Minutes of the April 19, 2016 meeting were reviewed with no additions or deletions motion was made to accept.  Motion: Motion made by Chuck Persch, seconded by Ray Campbell to approve the minutes as written.  Approved by all.
Update from Fire Company Representatives:
Monthly reports were emailed to municipalities and board member.

Sold Atglen building for $115,000.00
Harris Radio Systems cam this week and installed the mobiles in all the trucks, still waiting on portables.

Martins Corner Building – 2 Parties interested – waiting on all engineering to get done.

Jared Dalmas asked the board if it would be OK to make the disbursements from KVRFD to be changed due to an 8 month layover from August to April.

Motion: Motion was made to change the disbursements in April, August and November of each year by Ed Haas, seconded by Chuck Persch.  Approved by all. 

Jared D. handed out and discussed the KVFD projected budget for 2017.  The building loan payment expense was discussed, they are figuring the new building around 2.2M but with furnishings will probably be around 2.4 – 2.5M.  Loan would be 30 year term.  With the new building KVFD would gain the basement area for training and about 30’ will be added to the engine room.  Chuck P. asked if they looked into finding another piece of ground, Jared explained it would beneficial to go with Parkesburg because they have been working on it for a while now and have about $100,000 already in.  They are discussing a sub station for the future also which some money from the building sales will go in a capitol fund. The emergency services study will give detailed information to support or contradict these assumptions – Comment added by FDA Stackhouse
Treasurer’s Report:

A treasurer’s report of bills for the month of May 2016 was read by Treasurer Vicki Florian.
Motion: Motion was made to accept treasurer’s report as read and approve the bills by Ray Campbell, seconded by Ed Haas - Approved by all.
Fire Administrator’s Report:
Study Update – Peter Finely from Municipal Resources attended the meeting and stated that he is here starting the interview process, receiving documentation and taking some pictures.  Will be back in June to do more interviews.  Target date for report is around Labor Day.
FD/Parkesburg Borough building permits and review costs – Still in process.
Wrap Up:
Earl Taylor – Informed everyone that Mae McGuigan has passed away.  Sadsbury Township would like her recognized for all the work she has done for the township and the fire company.
Motion: A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Tom Scott, seconded by Ed Haas  Approved by all.
Meeting adjourned at 7:53pm.

Next Meeting: June 14, 2016
Respectfully Submitted: May 18, 2016 Vicki Florian, Secretary

